AMITY TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 5, 2010,   7:00 pm
AMITY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING

MEMBERS PRESENT:   Risa Marmontello,  Joe Rusiewicz,  David Rathgeb, Harold Boyer.  Also Present:  Charles Lyon, Township Manager.
MOTION to approve minutes for March 1, 2010 meeting made by Joe Rusiewicz; second by Dave Rathgeb.  Motion passed 4-0.

TOWNSHIP MANAGER’S REPORT
Mr. Lyon reported on the following items: 

DCNR has reviewed the Leaf Creek Trail feasibility study and has submitted a few minor comments.  Consultant is expected to make the changes and then it can be approved by the Parks and Recreation Board and be sent to the Board of Supervisors. The closeout date for the grant is the end of May. 

MOTION to approve that Wilson Consultants make recommended revisions in study and send final draft to Parks and Recreation Board. Motion made by Risa Marmontello; second by Joe Rusiewicz.  Motion passed 4-0. The supervisors have request input from the recreation board regarding a suitable memorial for Jacob Oxenford.  Mr. Lyon will ask the family for ideas. 
Opening Day of DBYS Baseball Season will held at Hill Road Recreation Area on Saturday, April 10th at 10:30 AM.  Parks and Recreation Board members are invited to attend.

Mr. Boyer received the reports of the soil sample results and distributed copies to DBCA and DBYS for their fields.   Ken Smith handles the soil samples for the fields at Amity Community Park.
Mr. Lyon has heard nothing more concerning plans to renovate the skateboard park at Lake Drive.
Discussions continue between Blazer Midget Football and Township personnel regarding lights at Amity Community Park. The question was raised as to whether the township would own and maintain the lights.  Joe Rusiewicz questioned the status of the light maintenance at Hafer Fields.
Mr. Lyon obtained an estimate for one gate at the tennis courts at Amity Community Park. 

MOTION to recommend purchase and installation of one gate for the price of $1,200.  Motion made by David  Rathgeb; second by Joe Rusiewicz.  Motion passed 4-0.   
Basketball -  Township received an email from Amity AC Basketball Program requesting use of outside basketball courts at Amity Community Park in August.   Recreation Board would like more details.
MONOCACY HILL UPDATE
Risa Marmontello reported on the following items: 
MHCA Volunteers worked in late March to widen a core trail in the park for emergency access.
Norway Maple treatment should be scheduled any day now. 

Approximately 40-45 perimeter signs were posted along the park boundary. 

Stone is needed for entrance to park due to poor drainage. Tony Tucci offered to contact someone at H & K for a load of donated stone. Township also has some leftover modified mix which maybe acceptable. Volunteers from XL insurance will be coming to do community service work in May. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Tony Tucci representing DBCA requested an estimate to run electric to scoreboard at the Legion Field  at Lake Drive.  He is working out a confusion on electric billing.   He has given tournament dates to Joanne. Mr. Tucci would still like to see no parking signs for Amity Community Park along the school property as a well as along Weavertown Road.  A question was raised concerning the ability of police to enforce these signs on school property.  He also reported that Lawn Doctor would be doing the outfields this year.  

Lisa Miller, representing DBYS requested the following items:

              Extra trash cans,  chain to prevent parking,  stone for walkway at Hill Road, extra port-a-potty
              for Myron Wheeler fields.  Mr. Lyon will discuss these items when he meets with Mike 
              Dekker. 

MOTION to allow DBYS to rent an extra port-a-potty for the Myron Wheeler fields provided the company can get adequate access to service the unit. Motion made by David Rathgeb; second by Joe Rusiewicz. Motion passed 4-0.
Tony Tucci suggested a bocce court as a possible project for Amity Community Park.  He also reported that Union Township and Birdsboro are planning a Concert Series and would like to include Amity Township.  Board discussed holding that event during Community Days if possible. 
Mr. Boyer suggested at tennis tournament for Community Days.  He will contact Tom Legath.

BOARD CONCERNS
Recreation Board would like to hold next two meetings at recreation areas-  May 3 meeting would be held at the pavilion at Amity Community Park,  The June 7th meeting will be at Lake Drive. Mr. Lyon will arrange for advertising the location changes.

ADJOURNMENT  Motion to adjourn meeting made at 8:15 pm by David Rathgeb ,  second by Joe Rusiewicz.   Motion  passed  4-0. 

                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                   Risa Marmontello

